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CSD Emergency Board Meeting 

Z00M Tuesday, May 19, 2020. 8:30 p.m.  

Agenda Items:   

1.  Fall Convention 

2.  Harmony Hall Special Archival Project 

Present:  President Chad Schuetz, Kansas State V.P. Leonard Kinzie, Executive V.P. Duane Lawson, 

Treasurer Larry Warrick, South Dakota V.P. David Stephenson, District Secretary Mark Fuerniss, 

Immediate Past President John Marshall, Missouri-Arkansas V.P. Paul Fuhrman, Nebraska State V.P. Jake 

Bartlett, Iowa State V.P. Lyle Schwery, and guests, District C & J V.P. Carter Combs, Events V.P. Matt 

Suellentrop, Marketing and P.R. V.P. Michael Pommier, Membership V.P. Michael Bass,  Music and 

Performance V.P. Jeff Veteto,  and special guest Dane’s IPad. 

Follow-up to last Friday’s BHS Zoom meeting with Harmony Hall regarding the Covid-19 and Science of 

Singing (May 15, 2020) and the District Presidents’ meeting last Sunday night (May 17, 2020).   

Fall District Convention/Contest 

Schuetz:  While HH is not making any decisions for us regarding the Fall convention they recommend 

that we look closely at the viability of having a contest this fall.  Currently there is a lot of risk with an 

unknow amount of reward of having the fall convention.  Society Director of Events and Conventions 

Dusty Schleier recommends we have a decision of whether or not to have a fall District convention 

made around June 1 for contract purpose Several districts have cancelled their fall convention.   

Suellentrop is waiting to hear back from Prairie Meadows.  Their operations 

have stopped completely.  Donna will try contacting them through the CVB.  

According to our contract with Prairie Meadows it appears at this time we 

would have to pay Prairie Meadow $25,000 if we would cancel our contact 

with them.*  Donna is not too concerned.   Hotels are generally understanding 

of present situation.  A BHS recommendation not to have fall conventions could be beneficial.   A singing 

organization convention poses a higher risk than other conventions.  Possibly arrange a future date with 

them possibly fall of 2023.  We are already scheduled to go back in 2022.  Would be reluctant to have a 

spring convention at Prairie Meadows because costs there are higher.  We might have to have the same 

conversation for next spring.  Prairie Meadows has until 10 days out to cancel the contract.  Matt 

reviewed the sliding cancellation clause in the contract*.  Matt and Donna will negotiate with them.  A 

press release or notice from BHS of the risks of singing would be helpful.  Veteto referenced San 

Francisco Gay Men’s Chorus, six-page letter “Choral Singing in the Time of COVID-19” about the current 

risks of choral singing.  Chad:  We have a choice to make a decision now or get input from our chapters 

whether here is a viability of having a fall contest/convention.   We did pretty well getting responses on 

our last survey.  Combs:  How would Society handle qualifications if we didn’t have the convention?  BHS 

CJC would be working on it.  Status of the International Convention in Cleveland, 2021 is uncertain, as 

well as Midwinter in New York (not Jeff’s choice of location!).  Based on current information.  Marshall: 

figure out what the hotel is going to do, and get information from chapters.   Schuetz:  Route telephone 

survey through state vice presidents in order to get information from chapters to make a decision by 

June 1.  A ZOOM meeting will be set for 8 p.m., May 31, 2020. 
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Bass:  If we proceed with the convention, would chapters attend?  Would choruses participate?  If we 

have the convention/contest are we going to prematurely encourage choruses to risk getting together 

during this time to prepare for the contest?  Lot of “ifs”.  Majority of people that participate and come 

to our events are in the “high risk” group.  How do we mitigate the risk?  Risk vs Reward.  Fuerniss is to 

send contact information to state vice presidents.  (Erikson to be in charge of the “Crystal Ball 

Committee”.) 

Special HH Archival Project  To be kept within the group.  HH special project to invite quartets that have 

never won International to compete against each other in a contest.  Project headed by BHS Dustin 

Guyton.  (34:20) BHS need funds for archival project so they can identify these quartets and digitize their 

performances to be posted online.  Contest viewed on a webcast with commentary, chat rooms, guest 

hosts, etc.  historical perspective.  Harmony Hall is asking each district to contribute $600 for this 

project.  BHS would like to get contributions for !00% of the districts.  Marshall moved that the District 

contribute $600 to support Harmony Hall’s special Archival Project.  Seconded by Fuhrmann, thirded 

by Schwery.  Motion passes, eight in favor, one opposed, one board member not voting. 

VirBCon  (https://www.VirBcoN.com ) Combs:  Northeastern District is hosting a Virtual 

Barbershop Contest for a cappella groups.  May be of interest to some of our choruses if 

we do not have a fall contest.  Schuetz:  Our members are going to want to participate in 

something.  Although not a convention experience, having something shows our members that we are 

trying to provide an opportunity for them to have some type of a barbershop experience even in this 

situation.  Combs is to send information to everybody. Perhaps we could do something like this.  

Social/emotional concerns: Are there ways chapters can be checking in on their members.   

Pommier suggested asking chapters what they are doing to stay engaged with their membership.  Let 

Michael know how he can get in contact with them.  He will try to get something in the Serenade.  An 

item along these lines will be added to the survey.   

Meeting adjourned about 9:15 p.m.. 

 

Mark Fuerniss, Secretary 

*Cancellation schedule for Prairie 

Meadows. 
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